## **Hebron Park Board Meeting Minutes**

Date: 11/11/21

<u>In Attendance:</u> Linda B., Don E., Cathy N., John S., Jacqueline L. & Frank S. This meeting was held via Zoom.

Meeting Called to Order: 7:11 PM

Minutes for October Meeting: Minutes reviewed, motion to approve made by Don, Cathy 2<sup>nd</sup>.

<u>Treasurer's Report:</u> Motion to approve treasurer's report and invoices made by Don, Cathy 2<sup>nd</sup>. Invoices – Motion to approve by Don, Cathy 2<sup>nd</sup>.

<u>Old Business:</u> Discussed the 3 trees from Hubinger's that were planted on the East end of the trail.

Installation of border at new toddler area at McMillen Park was completed and the 2 benches at the trail have been secured.

Welcome Santa event is proceeding, we have booked Paint Time Fun for face painting at a cost of \$440.00 because we were unable to get Extreme Face Painting and Giggle & Smile Balloons and we have opted to not get a balloon person because cost was too high. Request for the donations for the Silent Auction have been distributed to the businesses in Town and we discussed some of the donations that have been made so far. We have a Santa for the event, it will be Don Fry again this year. Motion was made by Don, Cathy 2<sup>nd</sup>, to purchase 2 gift cards in the amount of 30.00 each, to thank our Santa. We will contact the Fire Dept. to make sure they can deliver Santa on the day of the event.

Motion was made by Don, Cathy 2<sup>nd</sup> to purchase the rest of the items needed for the day from Walmart, Dollar General and Oriental Trading not to exceed \$400.00, and to purchase an additional 3 dozen donuts from Casey's to add to the 5 dozen they are donating. Discussed that Family Express is donating 8 dozen Christmas cookies.

The Light up Hebron contest flyer has been posted and so far we only have 3 entrants.

The lights for the tree at the Community Center were put up but there are a few bare spots on the tree that we intend to go back and fill in.

<u>New Business:</u> Linda advised that Mr. Pastrick had contacted Parks and will try to get some of the kids to volunteer to help out with setting up the Santa event.

We all briefly talked about encumbering monies for next year but have not decided which project we will be doing this for as there are a few to be considered. Don is looking for a carpenter to build the picnic structure to be built out at the trail, the slide at McMillen Park needs to be stripped and repainted and Frank brought up future trees and bushes that could be used on the East end of the trail for screening from the highway. It was decided that we would make a decision at next month's meeting when we have a better idea of how much will be left over.

Meeting Adjourned: 8:25 Motion to adjourn made by Don, Cathy 2<sup>nd</sup>.

Submitted and approved:

By: Link Balune

Linda Brebner, President/Secretary